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Hainford Newsletter 
 
Welcome back 
Happy new year and welcome back to everyone to Hainford Primary School. During the next half-term 
we will continue to provide a full curriculum and a range of extra-curricular activities as possible. Clearly 
given the current Covid situation there will sometimes need to be adaptations and we thank you for your 
support in advance.  
 
Mathframe  
Thank you to the Hainford PTA who have supported the school in securing access to all maths games on 
this website. There are games suitable for all children that can be accessed on a wide range of devices.  
 
The username and password   
username: Hainford 
password: maths123 
 
Games of the week are: 
Archery Arithmetic (yr2 to 6)  and Snowball Smash (R to yr6) 

   
https://mathsframe.co.uk/en/resources/category/585/HTML5  

 
There are a wide range of other games that let you improve your math skills whilst having fun. If you 
have a recommendation then please let me know.  
 
How we teach maths 
Given the difficulty of organising math cafes, where we can demonstrate how we teach maths at Hainford, I 
would like to share the link below with you so you can see how key number parts of maths are taught.  
https://whiterosemaths.com/maths-with-michael 

Hainford VC Primary School 
Hope, Compassion & Responsibility 
Newton Road 
Hainford 
Norwich   
NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 
Telephone: 01603 898359 
Email: office@hainford.norfolk.sch.uk 

Web: www.harnserfed.co.uk 
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Jubilee Day 
Just a reminder for your calendars this year that Nebula schools will take their additional day’s holiday to 
celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee on Monday 6th June. This will mean that school will be open to 
pupils after the summer half-term on Tuesday 7th June. 

 
Let’s Celebrate! 

 

 
 
 
Congratulations again to Green team for winning last half-term’s housepoint award 

 

 

 
Alterations/Updates in blue 

 
• Singing club every Thursday and Friday lunchtimes 

• Study Club for class 2 and 3 on Thursdays 3pm to 4pm (letters sent 14.01.22) 

 
 

Friday 
10th Jan 

Star Award Values Award 
Peace 

Class 1 Evelyn – fantastic handwriting Benedict – keeping the peace in class and being 
a great friend 

Class 2 Archie – working really hard on his 
handwriting 

Wade – a peaceful and success start to class 2 

Class 3 
 

Joshua – great work straight after 
the holidays in English and maths 

Elsa, Lauren and Chloè – being selected for 
having great attributes to be this term’s peace 

keepers 

Friday 
14th Jan 

Star Award Values Award 
Peace 

Class 1 Charlotte M – fantastic work in 
phonics 

Issac W – demonstrating being peaceful 

Class 2 Michael – being kind and 
supportive 

MaryBeth – including everyone and making 
peace at lunchtimes 

Class 3 
 

Ellie R – stunning writing 
Covey – amazing progress in 
writing and maths  

Rupert – supporting his peers with keeping the 
peace 
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Spring Term 

 
January 2022 
14th NPSSA cross country race Number 4 at Taverham Junior School site (Class 3 selected children only) 
25th Nebula Cross country event at Horsford. (Selected pupils only – letters to be sent out next week) 

 
Half term (14th – 18th February) 

February  
21st (Mon) School reopens to pupils 

 
Easter (Mon 4th April to Tues 19th) 

 
Summer Term 

April 
6th (Wed) School reopens to pupils 
 
May 
9th to the 12th KS2 SATs week 
 
 
June 
Mon 6th Jubilee Day – school closed  
Tues 7th School reopens to pupils 
 
July 
22nd Final day with Leaver’s assembly 
 

Thank you for all of your support 


